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STATED MEETINGS, September thru June / 3rd Thursdays @ 10AM

WHWC President, Rachel Garcia     rachelwhwc@gmail.com
Newsletter Publisher, Chris Wright Roper     thekrazykatlady@gmail.com
---------------------------------------------------------------
NOTE DATE CHANGE: MAY MONTHLY MEETING
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 Thursday, May 25, 2023 @ 10AM

WOODLAND HILLS COUNTRY CLUB

21150 Dumetz Rd., Woodland Hills, CA 91364
Cost $36 - Check, Venmo, Credit Card or Cash  (If paying with cash, please bring exact bills)
*******
IF YOU HAVE A “STANDING RESER”, ONLY A DECLINATION IS NECESSSARY:

RSVP your attendance (yes or no!) to:  CHRIS WRIGHT ROPER
Landline: 805/791-3915     thekrazykatlady@gmail.com
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SPEAKER, Fisher House Manager, Erma Mickens
Also, WHWC will be honoring our country’s heroes!  Please invite any Veteran family members or Veteran friends to our May luncheon.  
More information provided below under our Program Director’s message
LUNCHEON MENU - TACO BAR- CHICKEN TINGA AND GROUN BEEF, TORTILLAS, ASSORTED TOPPINGS, GUACAMOLE, SPANISH RICE AND BEANS . . . plus CHEFS CHOICE OF DESSERT
PLEASE WEAR RED, WHITE & BLUE TO THE MEETING
President’s Message – Rachel Garcia
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Welcome to May, Ladies!
It’s time to prepare for our Annual Tea 🍵, so begin bringing in the donations for the Silent Auction and baskets!
We are getting ready to go to CFWC State Convention.  We will take notes and report back to you all the information our Federation has to provide! 
Our SCD District Convention was a success, we won 3 awards as a club!  Thank you to our membership and for your philanthropic work! 
May we be diligent to the causes!  Thank you for all you do!
1st VP, Dean of Chairmen – Arlene Bell
MAY IS JAM PACKED

There are plenty of reasons to love May!  Summer flowers bloom, the celebrations are endless. 
WHWC will be sending four Delegates to GFWC’s 120th Annual Convention in Orange County.  There are workshops for learning and exposure to how other clubs do the same tasks differently.  What a tremendous learning experience . . . amenities, communications and many more workshops.  There will be time given to all the projects that have been done; and, of course, awards will be given.
May 8 is Mother’s Day – a day we all take time to remember that wonderful woman who loved us unconditionally.  For those who still have that great lady called MOTHER, enjoy every moment.

On May 25, our Club will be honoring our family and friends who are Veterans.  We will be hosting a luncheon and a speaker from FISHER HOUSE in West Los Angeles will share a presentation.  What a wonderful opportunity for members to meet and honor our family members and friends!

SIERRA-CAHUENGA DISTRICT MEETING – May 15 @ 10AM

Our last DISTRICT meeting for this year will be held at the Granada Hills Woman’s Club on Monday, May 15t from 10AM to 1PM (lunch included, $15).  Please plan on joining your Federated sisters at this meeting and supporting our District President, Betty Paravato.  Carpools available, if interested, call Arlene Bell 818/963-0062.
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Our President, Rachel Garcia, representing WHWC, winner of District’s “Health & Wellness” award for intermediate-sized Clubs.  Our club also won in the categories of “Legislation & Public Policy” and “Leadership”.
3rd VP, Fundraising – Freddie Ferguson

SUMMERTIME TEA – AUGUST 5, ST. BERNARDINE’S CHURCH – WOODLAND HILLS

We need 4 more Table Decorators (Thank you to Lillian, Cheryl A., Irene, Freddie, Jana, Betty, Chris, Ruthanne, Mary &Paula, Rachel MaryRose, Jeanne & Roberta, Cheryl S, and Liz & Karen).  If you don’t own the set-up items but would gladly help, you can team up with someone . . . or host a second table for a member who’s signed up for TWO!

Also, we ask that you visit your “re-gifting” closets and drawers!  Find those new or almost-new gift items you never use!  You can donate them for our Silent Auction basket-making!  We also need of that brown and white packing paper that comes in the mail-order boxes you receive!  Empty baskets are needed to – especially large- and medium-sized!

Lastly, please print the attached solicitation letter and begin asking the stores, venues and boutiques you frequent for donations that will be used for our Silent Auction. 

THE EVENT ALWAYS SELLS OUT!  If you want insure a spot on the reservation list, it’s not too early to send an $80 check to Reservations Chair, Chris Roper!  “Official” invitations will be available at our June meeting!

 BUNCO – JUNE 24, ST. BERNARDINE’S CHURCH – WOODLAND HILLS

We are having our next fundraiser, a Bunco night, on Saturday, June 24t at St. Bernadine’s Church Parish Hall from 7PM to 10PM.  Tickets are $20 and can be purchased at the May meeting.  I encourage everyone that can, send out emails or texts to your friends and family members to come and play (Remember, we love to have your husbands, boyfriends, neighbors, and everyone over 18 to attend).  If you won’t be at the May meeting and want a ticket (or two) please call Chris Roper 805/791-3915 and they can be mailed to you.  Members attending are asked to bring an appetizer or dessert to this event (finger foods only – no plate or forks available).  This might be the last time we hold this kind of event if more of our members do not participate!  Bunco is a no-brainer game that only involves rolling 3 dice at a time.  Money prizes are awarded to winners, and we will probably have opportunity drawings too.

4th Vice President, Program – Millicent Callahan

Regarding our May 25 meeting, the most important thing I'm asking is (in order to make this a success) . . . I need our members to get involved by inviting your Veteran family member(s) or Veteran friends to our May luncheon. You are responsible for RSVP’ing and paying for any guest’s lunch.   Veterans will have to arrive by 10AM because the ceremony honoring them will begin our meeting.

Sierra Cahuenga DISTRICT President – our Betty Paravato
GFWC LEGISLATIVE ACTION CENTER (LAC)

GFWC Legislative Action Center (LAC) is an online communication system to communicate to the members of Congress.  Each member can evaluate the GFWC legislation issue request and personally decide whether to participate in the call for action.  Join the LAC to receive updates and alerts on GFWC’s legislative and policy priorities!  HOW TO JOIN:

Go to GFWC.org

Select Main Menu

Select Legislative/Public Policy

Scroll down to Legislative Action Center

In text, Press blue highlighted link

Scroll down to JOIN NOW and find your Elected Officials

CALIFORNIA STATE CONVENTION – Betty Paravato
PLEASE . . . HELP is NEEDED !!
Hi members, I need to get the centerpieces ready for State Convention in May, and I would appreciate help sorting the children’s books and bundling them together with pretty ribbons.  I will hold a meeting at my house on Wednesday, May 10 from 9AM till noon.  If any of you are available that day (or any portion of that morning), please show up at 5714 Ostin Avenue, Woodland Hills (off Hatteras, west of Valley Circle).  
LEGISLATION – Rosadel McClure, Legislation Chair 
From our State Legislation Chairman:
The 118th Congress is back in session, and these are the legislative priorities of GFWC:
       *Equal Rights Amendment
       * Pay Equity
        *Arts, Museums and Libraries
        *Farm Bill-conservation and nutrition
        *Global Vaccinations
GFWC supports legislation that aligns with adopted GFWC Resolutions.

Each priority is in line with the adopted resolution.
During the 2020-2022 administration, GFWC helped with these LEGISLATIVE SUCCESSES:
· Violence Against Women Act, 

· Great American Outdoor Art, 
· Victims of Crime Act

· Puppies Assisting Wounded 
· Service members for Veterans Therapy Act, 

· Military Sexual Assault and Sexual Harassment, 

· Trafficking Victims Prevention and Protection Act,

· Abolish Human Trafficking Reauthorization Act, 
· Pregnant Workers Fairness Act.

THE UNITED VOICE OF WOMEN WORKING TOGETHER CAN CHANGE THE WORLD!

[image: image13.png]GCOT LUGGAGE?

If you're getting tid of any
type of luggage, please
Don't take it to goodwill:
Instead, Clean jttup & drop
it off at your local Foster
Care Agency:

Foster kids are often forced
to transport their belongings

from p|c|ce to place in

’rroshbags.



 SPRING CLEANING?
Roll your old luggage to our meetings!  They’ll be perfect for a foster child who has nothing to put their stuff in!

CONSERVATION – Freddie Ferguson, Chair
CONSERVATION - START WITH YOURSELF

When you are driving, always have emergency supplies:
1. A car portable heater or candle will warm up your car enough to keep from freezing.

2. Blanket, jacket, warm socks, comfortable shoes.

3. Food Supply -- water, snacks, canned meat, fork, spoon, knife, paper towels.

4. Cell phone and portable charger.

5. Flairs

6. Portable car battery charger.

7. First aid kit.

8. Chocolate bar!
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 BOOK CLUB . . . RENEWED – Betty Paravato
Several members are enthusiastic about starting up our book club again.  We will have a get-together on Wednesday, May 3 at 10AM to discuss when we will have meetings, where we will have meetings, and what kind of books we might like to read.  Anyone interested may come to my house (5714 Ostin Avenue, Woodland Hills (Off Hatteras street, west of Valley Circle) to help figure this all out.  If you are interested in joining, but can’t come to this meeting, please call or text my CELL 818/625-0545, and I will share the low down after we meet!  

LUNCH BUNCH – Cheryl Ayers, Chair
Due to the date change of the General Meeting to 5/25, Lunch Bunch will NOT meet in May.
DISTRICT ARTS & CRAFT FESTIVAL

On Thursday, March 23, the Sierra Cahuenga District Arts & Craft Festival was hosted by the Canoga Park Women’s Club.   Not only did our club prepare lunch (THANK YOU, BETTY & CREW!)  . . . two of our WHWC members won “BEST OF SHOW” Ribbons – Vicki Harris for the ‘General Crafts’ category and Betty Paravato for the ‘Photography’ category.
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Betty says, “I won for best photograph in the show.  This was a picture of two baby foxes that were standing about 10 feet from their mother in Yellowstone National Park last spring.  I had my Nikon camera with us, and it has a telephoto lens.  Luckily, I snapped it at the right time!”
Vicki says, “MY FLOATING TEACUP” WON “Best in Show” in its category .... I might add, there were over 100 entries and 49 district members that attended.  It was a very lovely day for all.”  Vicki also won 2 “First Place Blue Ribbons” for the “Cake” category AND for “Chocolate Creations” category (NO SURPRISE!).
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                                                   Vicki’s 1st Place CAKE       Vicki’s 1st Place CHOCOLATE

“FISHER HOUSE” VISIT    
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Led by FISHER HOUSE Chair (and, van driver), MaryRose Miraglia, a group of WHWC members visited one of our Club’s charities on the VA property in Westwood.  What an eye-opening experience!  All members are urged to attend the May meeting where we will enjoy hearing from Fisher House Manager, Erma Mickens.  You’ll be amazed at the good work they do for our country’s heroes!
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IN MEMORIAM

March 31, our dear member and precious friend, Marilyn Yelvington, passed away.  She was happy and alert up until the day before she passed, and with family at the end.
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DATES TO KEEP ON YOUR RADAR!
Thursday, MAY 25 @ 10AM – WHWC MONTHLY MEETING @ Woodland Hills Country Club
Due to the date change of the General Meeting to 5/25, Lunch Bunch will NOT meet in May.
Saturday, JUNE 24 @ 6PM – BUNCO @ St. Bernardine’s Parish Hall
Monday & Tuesday, JULY 24 & 25, from 9AM until 4PM (?) – SILENT AUCTION BASKET-MAKING at St. Bernardine’s Parish Hall

Friday, August 4 afternoon – TEA SET-UP @ St. Bernardine’s Parish Hall

SATURDAY, AUGUST 5 - OUR “SUMMERTIME TEA”
Saturday, NOVEMBER 11 (or, 4) – CHRISTMAS BOUTIQUE @ Woodland Hills Presbyterian Church
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OUR “SUMMERTIME TEA” WIILL BE HELD SAT., AUGUST 5 !!! 

Ask your friends & relatives to SAVE THE DATE !!
